



Ellensburg School District Education Foundation
February Monthly Meeting - Wednesday, February 1, 2017- 6:45am – IHOP Restaurant 

Board Member Attendance (PT=part-time):  
Michelle Cawley 	Lowell Murphree 	Paul Farris		Deborah Gauck
Mary Gordon	Patti/Jim Gylling	Linda Graf		John MacRae	
Mike McCloskey	Trish Pernaa		Jeff Slothower	Maureen Rust 
Dick Wedin 		Chelsea Loeffers	Noreen Norfleet

Guests in Attendance:  
Curtis Bull-School Board Member

Call to order - 6:50 by Mike McCloskey

Welcome to Ellensburg school board member, Curtis Bull.  He will be joining up as a representative for 2017. 
Previous Meeting Minutes Discussion:
No discussion was presented for our January meeting minutes. Trish motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Mary.  Motion passed and minutes approved as written. 
 
Agenda Items:
Superintendent’s report - Paul Farris updated board on Morgan Middle School construction moving along.  He wanted to thank all teachers and give a shout out for their flexibility.  Teachers will be moving from classrooms the last week of school.  Paul also mention the work he is involved in with the ESD.  He will be going to the legislature next week with the ESD in response to this work.  He thanked the board for all their work on the fundraiser.

Treasurer’s Report- Dick Wedin – Dick reported he has not received our January bank statements yet.  He announced the board has taken in $3600 for the fundraiser so far but sponsor money is still coming in.  He added we have 71 tickets sold and about $500 worth of credit card money.
Other Reports
1) Communication / Correspondence. No other correspondence.

2) Progress on GOALS – Mini Grant Request (form rewritten by Jeff) Long discussion about the 3rd revision to the Mini Grant process.  Jeff compared the new revision to that of Kittitas’s application grant process.  He felt ready to go but there were many suggestions.  Michelle suggested on pg. 2 having a board member assigned as a project lead on the application.  She also wanted the grant receiver required to submit photos, and summary of results of grant. There was also discussion on putting a cap to what we would consider for money to a project but Dick described valid points why we do not.  Jeff felt limiting money to grants would close the door to project ideas.  Michelle is going to edit the application with her suggestions and get to Jeff.  The board felt the grant receiver should come to fall meeting and advocate for their project.  Discussion also revolved around awarding grants once a year or twice.  The deadline date for applications was also talked about.  The board talked about if a grant comes up midyear – would we consider it?  The discussion was ended with us try this at least one year having a deadline and awarding money once to applications in the fall, Nov.1.  Jeff is going to revise application again.  We will vote next month.

3) Grant Writing – (Deb, Lowell, Michele)   Deb gave a quick report.  She said we have about 10 folks interested and another email will be going out from Paul soon.  Paul mentioned the district is looking into hiring a half time grant writer this spring. It was recommended by the school board to hire.

4)  Public Relations – (Trish, Michele) No report given.
 
5) Procedure notebooks for ESDEF activities – (Mary) No update given.

6) SUPER BOWL FUNDRAISER FEB. 3 – (Mary, Chair) Mary went over what she needs to see by Friday, Feb. 3rd.  Silent Auction items need to be there by 2 pm.  A reminder to get people there.  We only have about 71 tickets sold.  There was discussion about paying at the door and how we really would rather have people pay before.  Trish is contacting Ellensburg Pasta Co. by this afternoon giving them current numbers of attendees.  Deb is putting together grand prize from Fred Meyer today and tomorrow.  She encouraged if anyone want to help with some added cash.  Mary is sending out form to record how everyone has been involved in the process this year for the fundraiser soon.  Noreen talked about decorating options.  Mary will have PowerPoint and video ready to run from 6-7 with thanks.  

Trish’s office, Scott Pernaa, CPA, is the drop off point for ticket money. Please get the auction items to Mary. 

Old Business – 	Mike thanked everyone who participated in the meeting with the school board.  He felt it was very productive.

7) Bylaw Amendments –There was discussion.   Bylaws will be in March.
8) Finance – No report but Dick spoke about Estate Planning – Dick sent a letter out and has gotten only 1 response.  He will have 1 more mailing in the fall.

New Business –
9)Website- Mike updated the website but has been having difficulties, however, thinks it is up and running now.  Somehow he is missing November minutes.
10)Development Preschool –Michelle presented that teachers would like students to be able to check out literacy backpacks a week at a time.  Parent involvement and engagement is the priority.  Teachers would like to start small.  They would like to train parents, check out the backpacks to them, and they would take care of the upkeep of the materials.  Linda moved to fund project.  Noreen seconded it.  Patti asked a few questions.  Michelle clarified what the materials are and where they are purchased.  Jim ad Jeff clarified the budget for this literacy project.  Funding was approved for $690.
11)Annual Meeting-Jeff will talk to Elks guy about having the meeting at the Elks building.  The tentative date is April 5th at 6:45 am.  Jeff is going to let Mike know the outcome of the venue.

Other Business-Tile sale brochures are being picked up.  Notice of tile sale will go out to each senior student.

9) 
10) Websi

11) 
12)    
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Next meeting - 
March 1 - 6:45am at IHOP Restaurant       
The meeting was adjourned at 7:39.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Linda Graf
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